MLN Circulation Committee Meeting

May 12, 2009

The MLN Circulation Committee met on Wednesday, May 12, 2009 at South Charleston Public Library.  Chair Emilee Seese called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m.

Those attending were: Paula Carter, Ann Farr, Johnnie King, Suzette Lowe, Eva McGuire, Kim Moore, Sarah Palfrey, and Emilee Seese, Chair.

Minutes:

The minutes of the April 16, 2008 minutes were reviewed.  The minutes were accepted as presented.

Old Business:

There are still problems with libraries not following the policies as voted and agreed upon by the member libraries.  Please send specific examples with the name of the library to Emilee.  She will contact the director of the library to find out if there is a problem and how it can be resolved.

At the MLN Membership Meeting Emilee will review the Circ. Policies, emphasing those that are constantly being ignored by certain libraries.  If the library continues to ignore the policies, it was suggested that they be used as an example at the membership meeting. 

When and how often to purge patrons from the systems is left up to each individual library.

New Business:


Interlibrary Loans: reminders

1. Patron checkout: Several libraries continue to check out ILL’s to the patron.  All Interlibrary Loan items must stay on the borrowing library’s card and not moved to the patron card when being checked out.

2. Renewals:  Member libraries need to be reminded to get permission to have loaned items renewed and not automatically renew them.

3. Paperbacks:  The individual library should decide if they wanted to loan paperback items.

4. Sending to the correct location/person: When sending out ILL, please check to make sure that they are going to the staff member who handles ILL’s for that location.  Check the MLN ILL page for the latest information.  Emilee will send out an email to all libraries to make sure the information is up to date.

5. Changing Limits: Set by the loan rules.  It is probably easier to override than change.

Returning other library materials: According to the MLN Circulation Policy, all member libraries are required to accept any material belong to another library in the consortium and return it to the owning library in a timely manner.  Several libraries are still not accepting materials or holding on to them for months as a time.  It was decided that timely was within a week.  Libraries may charge the patron a fee for return postage.  Emilee will review the procedure at the Membership Meeting.

Courtesy Notices: The system has the ability to send out Courtesy Notices, via email, to let patrons know that their items will be due in a pre-determined number of days. Emilee will check on this.  The following libraries are willing to participate in a trail to test the Courtesy Notices:

Craft Memorial, Fayette County, Greenbrier County, Jackson County, Summersville, and Vienna.

ID Cards Unlimited – new and kids cards: Each library will determine where they will purchase patrons cards and if they want a special card for kids.

Holds:  Holds are still a problem at Raleigh County.  Emilee asked that specific examples be sent to her and she would work with Tammy and Innovative to see if the problem could be solved.

Notes: It is recommended that all notes and messages be dated and initialed with the two-letter library code followed by the staff member’s initials ie: orejs.   Emilee will remind everyone at the May meeting. 

Unique ID:  Id’s are not being entered correctly.  Some libraries are still adding Student School ID’s for grade school through high school students. Emilee will review the procedure at the General Membership meeting.

Pick-Up Notices:  Raleigh County is having a problem with notices triggering email.  Emilee will check into it but thought it could be resolved easily.

Allowing Title Level Holds by Patrons:  This should work; Emilee will contact Tammy to test it to make sure.

Using Drivers License in place of patron cards:  This is not a good idea and goes against policy.

Policies and Updates: Suzette Lowe moved, seconded by Johnnie King that for school students, elementary through high school, that the student’s school ID number will not be entered.  This specifically refers to the School Lunch ID Number. Motion carried.

MLN General Membership Meeting:

Issues to be covered:
During the Committee Report, Emilee will review the information discussed at today’s meeting.  In particular she will emphasize patron records, interlibrary loans, and return of materials.  

Training:  Items discussed for the training section of the General Membership Meeting included:  the procedure for adding a new patron – from the time they walk through the doors until the card is issued and how to request an Interlibrary Loan step-by-step.  Suzette Lowe and Sarah Palfrey agreed to work with Emilee on the training.  Sarah will also bring the bookmark used at Summersville and Suzette will bring Jackson County’s brochure.  

Kim Moore volunteered to make copies of all handouts.  It was also suggested that a handout be designed in a FAQ format to be distributed and also added to the webpage.   

Ann Farr will check on CE credits for the membership meeting.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Eva H. McGuire

Secretary

